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P7 Newsletter
Term 4
Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back!  We hope you all enjoyed the Easter holidays with your families.  It’s hard to believe that we are in the final term of P7 already!  It will be an emotional and busy term ahead.  We have lots to look forward to including visits to Portlethen Academy, completing the John Muir Award and our Activity Week.
At the end of last term, you received an, “Effort, Attitude and Behaviour” report in the homework diary.  We would be very grateful if you could discuss this with your child and both add a comment in the appropriate box if you have not already done this. 

This term you will also receive your child’s annual Progress and Achievement Report and have an opportunity to discuss this during our Parent Consultations.  

As always, if you would like to talk to either of us, please just put a note in the diary or email the school.

Mrs Morrison and Mrs Rennie
Timetable
Monday – Thursday (Mrs Morrison)

Friday (Mrs Rennie)

	
	9-10.30
	10.50-12.20
	1.20-3.20



	Monday


	
	
	Ms Ruxton 

Assembly

	Tuesday


	
	
	

	Wednesday


	
	
	Mrs Muir
P.E

	Thursday


	
	
	

	Friday


	
	
	P.E

Golden Time


P.E
This term we will continue to have P.E on Wednesdays (Mrs Muir) and Fridays (Mrs Rennie).  We hope to use the gym hall for part of our P.E slots this term again, along with some outdoor P.E.  Pupils should continue to have suitable clothing for outdoor P.E on both days.
Homework 
Reading will continue to be taught twice a week, either on a Monday/Thursday or Tuesday/Friday and will be accompanied by a book detective task to be complete at home.  The book detective task explanations can be found near the front of the homework diaries if pupils need a reminder of what to do.  Please continue to talk to your child about the task and support them in completing it to the best of their ability.  
Spelling activities will be completed in class on Wednesdays, pupils will then copy the words into their yellow spelling jotter to continue learning at home.  
Additional homework such as Maths and Big Talk will be issued this term. As much as possible, homework will be set on Google classroom and pupils will be encouraged to write the task and due date in their homework diaries.
Homework Diaries

Pupils should continue to ensure they have their diary with them in school every day.  
At the end of each term, we complete our final “Effort, Attitude and Behaviour” report page in the homework diary.  You will receive this by Monday 27th of June for term 4.  Once you have received this, we would again be grateful if you could discuss this with your child and both add a comment in the appropriate box. 
Learning Celebration Books 
Pupils will continue to be encouraged to take responsibility for updating their learning celebration books regularly.

Learning celebration books will be sent home along with reports for pupils to share and celebrate with you.  We would be grateful if you could comment in the jotter when you have read and discussed it with your child.  Please encourage your child to add any out of school achievements that have not been recorded.
Maths 

In the first few weeks of term 4 we will complete our work on fractions, decimals and percentages, with a main focus on percentages.  
Our final block of new learning in maths will be on expressions and equations.  
Finally we will move on to revision of the four main operations (+,-, x and ÷).  We will also revisit angles and symmetry work covered last year. 

Topic 
This term we will have short blocks of learning focusing on the curricular areas of science and expressive arts.  Pupils will learn about areas of science they have not yet covered.  In expressive arts we will focus on music, dance and drama.
Later in the term we will participate in the John Muir Award.  More information on this can be found using the link below - https://www.johnmuirtrust.org/john-muir-award
This is traditionally completed as part of the P7 residential trip.  This year we are going to complete the award in the local area. 

Literacy 
In literacy we will be learning to develop our understanding of text through a range of questioning skills. We will have the opportunity to read for enjoyment in class and discuss this with others.  
In writing we will focus on poetry, persuasive writing, and more imaginative writing.  
Miss Ruxton will further develop our Spanish and French speaking and listening skills on Mondays.
Class Rules

1. We will be kind, helpful and respectful towards others.

2. We will listen when someone is talking and put up our hand when we want to talk or ask for help.
3. We will work quietly and always try our best. 

4. We will look after the resources in our classroom and always keep it tidy.
Dates for your Diary

From 12th May onwards – Progress and Achievement Report to be emailed
Wednesday 25th May and Thursday 26th May – Parent Consultations

Friday 27th May – Class visit to Portlethen Academy

Thursday 2nd June and Friday 3rd June – Holidays

Monday 6th June – Friday 10th June – 

P7 Activity Week – more information to follow 
Wednesday 15th, Thursday 16th and Friday 17th June – S1 Transition Days at Portlethen Academy

Thursday 23rd June, 10.30 am – Whole school sports event and picnic 
Thursday 30th June – 

End of year assembly 

Friday 1st July – Last day of P7
